Board of Education Meeting, School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School

January 14, 2013
Board Members - Present

Robert Panzer
Ervin Kraft
Paul Dercks 
Angie Patterson
Meg Murphy-Steinke  
John Nyhuis 
Penny Kottke

Student Representative -Absent
Michael Liebelt

Administration - Present
Pam Yoder

Administration - Absent
Joe Heinzelman

Board Secretary - Present
Jackie Hungerford


Others – Present

Dave Cohen
John Barbeau

Carmen Klassy

Karl McCarty

Travis Ernst

Julie Kautzer

Paul Helm

Corey Rickert

Tim Sievert


Others - Present
Lisa Sheahan
Bailey Moffitt

Maria Leyva

Ana Beatriz

Bob Krueger

Cyndi Hintz

Kimberly Laabs

Sarah Laning

John Tyner

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT

    President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 17, 2012 SCHOOL BOARD MEETING  

    Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the minutes of the December 17, 2012 School Board meeting as sent out.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

     Administrator Yoder presented the financial report for January 14, 2013.  The report is filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS THROUGH JANUARY 14, 2014
     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the warrants through January 14, 2013 as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION 2011-2012 FINANCIAL AUDIT REPORT PRESENTED BY CYNDI FROM HUBERTY & ASSOCIATES
     Ms. Hintz from Huberty & Associates shared with the Board the results of our 2011-2012 financial audit report.
PRESENTATION BY MR. ERNST ON THE SAFETY & SECURITY PROPOSAL FOR THE OES & JR/SR HIGH SCHOOL 
     Mr. Ernst shared with the Board the results of the safety and security bids that he had received.  All bids were carefully reviewed and other school districts were called to verify each company’s system and customer service.  Following board discussion, Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved not to exceed $30,000 with Gappa Security Solution.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSIONON FOOTBALL PROGRAM
      Tim Sievert , Varsity Football Coach, presented to the Board options for the 2013 football season.  In reviewing the number of male athletes and the small class sizes in the high school for the next few years, Mr. Sievert has done some research on joining an eight man football conference.  Due to the size of our players and the low numbers he feels that the safety of our athletes is very important.  The amount of players and positions we lost from last year senior class would require freshman to play those positions.  Freshman going up against seniors would not be to the best interest of our players.  The goal is to join this eight man conference for about four years to build the program back to having a junior varsity and varsity team. This is only to get us through our low number years and to do what is best for the safety of our players.  Mr. Cohen reviewed the teams in the area that we would be playing.  Mr. Sievert would like to meet with the parents to discuss this.   Following board discussion and questions, Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs.  Murphy-Steinke, made a motion to move ahead with the eight man football team.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.   

PRESENTATION BY JULIE KAUTZER ON STEM
     Mrs. Kautzer, Science teacher at the Jr/Sr High School, shared with the Board what is being taught at this time and the future courses coming to the Jr/Sr High School.  Mrs. Kautzer demonstrated how the new microscopes work with technology, discussed the Next Generation Science Standards, changes to freshman and sophomore biology and chemistry, and a new curriculum called STEM.  STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) is a curriculum that focuses on principles of engineering for a science credit.  
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON TECHNOLOGY COURSE FOR MATH CREDIT

     Mr. Helm, Technology teacher at the Jr/Sr High School, shared with the Board the process in which we would take a technology class and have it recognized as a math credit with the Department of Public Instruction.  Following board discussion, Mr. Nyhuis, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the proposal to move forward with the technology course for math credit.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON 21ST CENTURY LEARNING/TECHNOLOGY

     Administrator Yoder reviewed with the Board our current expenditures and balance in our 2012-2013 Sparsity Aid account.  Mr. Tyner reviewed the technology needs in the district to continue with our 21st Century Learning.  Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the technology request as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON AD-UCATION MEDIA

     Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved to approve Ad-ucation as presented at the December 17, 2012 school board meeting.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
UPDATE ON THE INSURANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

     Administrator Yoder informed the Board that there will be a survey going out to all district employees to help the committee evaluate how important insurance is and the different insurance needs to each employee.  Also shared were some other options that the committee will be looking into for insurance programs and deductibles.  Mr. Nyhuis reviewed what area school districts are paying for premiums.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WASB RESOLUTIONS

    Administrator Yoder reviewed the 2013 Resolutions that will be voted on at the 2013 WASB Convention.

DISCUSSION ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES
     Administrator Yoder and the Board shared topics of Senior Care Waiver being renewed, state budget, tax refund, and education reform.
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT
     There was no student representative report available.

DISCUSSION ON PROJECT UPDATES
     Mr. Dercks reported that they will be having a Middle School Study Team Meeting at the Jr/Sr High School on Thursday, January 20, 2012 at 5:00 p.m.  They will be discussing building options and remodeling bids.  
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

     Principal Yoder shared the events going on at the Oakfield Elementary School including the Sweet Success Program, PTO Fruit Sale, and a Read On program where if the students read 360 minutes at home they will receive a free pass to Six Flags Great America.  
MEETINGS

     Next School Board meeting, Monday, January 28, 2013, Oakfield Elementary School - 5:30 p.m.  
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

    Middle School Study Team update
     Insurance Update

     CESA 6

ADJOURN

     Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Kraft moved to adjourn at 7:52 p.m.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

Respectfully submitted by,

Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary

